Memo: CUPE 116 Vacation Pay on
Retirement; Vacation Pay for Auxiliary
Employees (March 7, 2017)

Memorandum

Date: March 7, 2017

To: Managers and Administrators at the Vancouver campus in units with staff who are part of CUPE
116

From: Mike Vizsolyi, Employee Relations Manager; Linda McKnight, Director Human Resources,
Advisory Services

CC: Human Resources Advisory Services; Joanne Young, Manager, Payroll

Subject: CUPE 116 Vacation Pay on Retirement; Vacation Pay for Auxiliary Employees

Vacation Pay on Retirement

The University and Union have reached an agreement on revising Article 16.08 of the Collective
Agreement to modify the Vacation Pay on Retirement provision and eliminate the inequitable and
random application of the benefit.

CUPE 116 filed a grievance arguing that, with the elimination of mandatory retirement, the University
was now obligated to provide the unearned vacation entitlement set out in Article 16.08 to all retiring
employees, irrespective of retirement date. That dispute was referred to arbitration by CUPE 116.

The University and CUPE 116 have resolved this dispute by agreement to replace the current Article
16.08 with the following provision:

An employee with ten (10) or more years’ service with the University who is eligible for retirement
under the provisions of the Staff Pension Plan shall receive, upon binding notice of retirement, an
additional seven (7) days’ vacation credit for the year in which retirement occurs.

This provision may only be accessed one (1) time in an employee’s career and, should the
employee return to employment at a subsequent time, the provisions of Article 16.07 would apply.

It is understood that the above provisions do not apply to employees who have been on long term
disability for more than three (3) months immediately prior to their retirement.

The new provision is no longer attached to an employee’s birth month or retirement date. Any CUPE
116 member who retires after accumulating ten (10) years’ service with the University shall be
eligible for this provision.

This change is effective April 1, 2017. Retirements prior to this date are subject to the current
language of Article 16.08.

A full copy of the Memorandum of Agreement between the University and the Union setting out the
terms of settlement is available here. If you have any questions, please contact your Human
Resources Advisor or Human Resources Manager for additional information.




Vacation Pay for Auxiliary Employees

During collective bargaining for the 2014 — 2019 Collective Agreement, the University and CUPE
116 agreed to new language for the treatment of vacation pay for Auxiliary employees:

16.06 Vacations — Part-time and Auxiliary Employees

It is agreed that Part-time and Auxiliary employees will enjoy the same vacation entitlement, on a
pro-rata basis, as Regular employees. Vacation pay shall be calculated and paid to Auxiliary
employees semimonthly with their normal pay.

The change means that Auxiliary employees will no longer have their vacation pay managed through
a bank and will not be required to request vacation pay on a periodic basis. Their earned vacation
pay will be paid out to them on their regular payroll deposit as part of the normal payroll cycle.

This change required system changes and is now ready for implementation. Effective April 1, 2017,
Auxiliary employees will receive their earned vacation pay on each payroll deposit and there will be
no further requirement to manage vacation pay banks. Existing banks will be paid out to Auxiliary
employees by the end of May, 2017.

Vacation taken by Auxiliary employees should continue to be coded as Unpaid Vacation.

A copy of the current Collective Agreement between the University and the Union setting out the
terms of settlement is available here. If you have any questions, please contact your Human
Resources Advisor or Human Resources Manager for additional information.
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